


[bookmark: _GoBack]MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF 
CHUTE PARISH COUNCIL
JULY 7TH 2016

Present

Cllr Quirk	(Chair)		Cllr Foxen
Cllr Haines	(Vice Chair)		Cllr Hughes
Cllr Sykes		
Cllr Taylor				Mrs C Wall (Clerk and RFO)


1. To Record any Apologies.  

Cllr Wheeler
Cllr Howard (Wiltshire Council)

2. Declarations of Interest.
Members are reminded that, in accordance with the Council’s Code of Conduct, they must declare any personal and/or prejudicial interests and leave the meeting if appropriate. 

No Declarations Received

3. Minutes of Previous Meeting:

To approve and sign, as a correct record, the Minutes of June 9th 2016    

The minutes were agreed as a true and correct record and proposed by

Cllr Sykes and seconded by Cllr Haines
   
4. Matters Arising:

To discuss any matters arising from the Minutes of the meeting on June 9th 2016        

No matters arising

5. To receive reports from Wiltshire County Councillor and Wiltshire Police

No reports received

6. General Public – Any questions

No members of the public present

7. Finance – 

To accept liquidity statement for April to June 2016

The Clerk distributed the financial statements year todate.

Payments

7.1		To approve payment of Clerks Salary April-June 2016 £475.20
7.2 	To approve payment of Clerks Expenses April-June 2016 £85.83
7.3 	To approve payment to HMRC April-June 2016 £118.80
7.4 	 To approve payment to Chute Parochial Council £135.00 from the Flag Fund budget reserve.
7.5	To approve payment to King George Field £736.00 from the Play Area budget reserve.

The above payments were approved and Proposed by Cllr Sykes and Seconded by Cllr Taylor

8. To receive, consider and comment on Planning Applications as received from Wiltshire Council. 

16/06522/TCA	Remove Oak branches overhanging Glebe House and adjoining lane.

The above application was supported and Proposed by Cllr Hughes and Seconded by Cllr Haines

9. Footpaths

Cllr Taylor advised that the footpath (Breach Lane) between Standen House and Chute Causeway is totally overgrown. 

Cllr Sykes agreed to action and cut back.

10. Highways report

The Clerk advised that she had attended the Wiltshire Council Parish Steward meeting in Salisbury and distributed a precis of the meeting. It was agreed that she would remain the point of contact for the scheme. Mrs Wall also advised that the top five items of repairs must be reported to the scheme by September and that she had already listed Hookwood Lane and recommended the lane outside the Hatchet and the Causeway should also be on the list.

11 King George Field Report

The Clerk advised that the Chute Fete Committee had granted the KGF £900 to go towards replacing the aging swings which would not pass a further ROSPA inspection and was currently seeking competitive prices.

12 Council and Village Hall Notice Board – Grant

The Clerk advised that this has now been received and quotes being sourced. 

13 Upper Chute Speed Limit

Cllr Quirk advised that he has again received requests to lower the speed limit down to 20mph in Butts Hill
Cllr Foxen confirmed that the children playing in the road have no respect for traffic.
The Clerk agreed to review this with Wiltshire Council and the costings involved.

14 Any other Business

Cllr Taylor advised that the commemorative bench on the village green in Upper Chute is being moved by children to play on by the chestnut tree. 
Cllr Quirk updated that he had spoken to the children involved and it does not appear to of been moved since.

Cllr Hughes advised that “Drive Resurfacing ” cowboys were in the area offering to tarmac and finish your drive. This was a scam where only gravel was put down. 

Cllr Haines advised that a convoy of off road vehicles drove down the by-way/bridleway from Standen to Chute Cadley last week. As this is still a listed byway no action can be taken.

No further business was raised and the Chairman closed the meeting at 8.05pm

15 Date of next meeting September 8th 2016

Carolyn Wall Clerk and RFO to Chute Parish Council
July 7th 2016
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